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Coolamon Central School  

Newsletter 

  B E  R E S P O N S I B L E               B E  R E S P E C T F U L        B E  R E A D Y  T O  L E A R N  

W E E K  1 0  T E R M  1  2 0 1 9  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL TERM ONE 

APRIL   

2  Year 12 Parent 

 Teacher 

 Interviews 4pm-6pm 

(Please note Year 12 only 

Yrs 7-11 Term 2) 

 

4 Combined Zone Cross 

 Country @ Ardlethan 

5  K-6 Assembly 

 featuring Early Stage 

 1 & Stage 1 @ Hall 

 2.10pm  

8  Far West Bike Ride 

 visit 9.00am 

9  Year 7 2020 

 Information Evening 

 @ 6pm 

10  Riverina Rugby 

 League Trials 

11  Easter Hat Parade 

 12.40pm 

12  ANZAC Day Assembly 

 11.10am 

 FINAL DAY TERM 

 ONE 

TERM TWO 

APRIL 

29  Staff Development 

 Day   

30  Students Return 

MAY 

3  Whole School 

 Athletics Carnival 

6-10 Book Fair @ School 

 Library  

Congratulations to Mr Leroy Szery on his 

permanent appointment as our fulltime Music 

teacher. He has already reinvigorated our 

music lessons across the whole school. It is 

exciting to see the students engaging in singing 

and playing musical instruments in their own 

time as well as in class.  

Congratulations to Mrs Harrison who has been 

appointed as a permanent English teacher at 

Narrandera High School. I would like to thank 

her for the effort and expertise that she has put 

into the school and our students over the last 

four years. Beth will be sorely missed and we 

wish her all the best for the future. Mr Szery will be taking over the role of 

Year 8 Advisor. 

The school cross country was a big success and well done to all of the 

competitors from Kindergarten to Year 12. Thanks to all of the parents and 

family that came along and supported their children and helped make it 

such an enjoyable event. 

On Wednesday students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 will be participating in the 

NAPLAN Online Practice Tests. The practice tests are designed to help 

students adapt to answering questions on laptop computers. The results 

are not kept for these tests, it is just a practice for the technology usage 

and the type of questions. The actual NAPLAN tests will be held in mid-

May. These provide the school with diagnostic results which will help us 

guide the students learning and improvement in the future. 

Parents reading to their children from printed storybooks is very important. 

New research from paediatric specialists shows that reading from a device 

or an e-book fails to engage children in the same way as a storybook. 

Parents and children verbalise and interact more when the story and 

pictures are in print. 

Dr Tiffany Munzer, at the University of Michigan, says that non-verbal 
interactions, including warmth, closeness and enthusiasm during reading 
time create positive associations with reading. Coolamon has a great range 
of books in our library so please encourage your children to borrow and 
read them. 

John Beer 
Principal 
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Turia Pitt, Steve Moneghetti, Cathy Freeman, Craig Mottram, Benita Willis, Robert De Castella, Ron 

Clarke, Cliffy Young & Forrest Gump. This is a list of some famous middle to long distance runners who 

may have found the going a little tough running against the mighty Coolamon Central students last 

Thursday the 22nd of March at the Coolamon Golf Course. In cooler morning conditions, students from 

Kindergarten all the way through to Year 12 laced up for our CCS annual cross country event, which 

doubles as a fundraiser for the McGrath Foundation. Plenty of students wore pink and either participated, 

volunteered or walked around the track throughout the cross country event, where students covered 

distances of 1km, 2km, 3km, 4km and 6km. With plenty of parents and guardians in attendance, our 

students were well supported on the track which made for some energetic cheering and close race 

finishes. In another close finish, Millwood wound up the day as house victors, by only a few points in front 

of Rannock who took the silver and the fast finishing Methul, who were handed the bronze. With Millwood 

winning two out of our three sports carnivals to date, they are in the box seat to take out the mighty Tom 

Goss Memorial trophy for best sporting house. This being said – as the late great Yogi Berra (Major 

League Baseball catcher for the New York Yankees and Mets) once said “It aint over till it’s over”. Hang in 

there Rannock and Methul, your still in the race!! 

 A reporter, who wishes to remain anonymous, managed to speak with some of our senior house leaders 

on cross country day. After running 4km and a fantastic time, Millwood captain Zoe Cartwright declared 

“What about that, I reckon I might put my name down for the next ultra-marathon”, as she sprinted over 

the finish line in a manner that would have impressed Usain Bolt. “Let me tell you, our CCS kindy kids, 

they are absolute lightning, what stars of the future” Makenna O’Brien, Methul house captain and avid 

cross country runner proclaimed as she crossed the line with the infants CCS students. Nodding in 

agreeance, Rannock captain Ashley Sanders added “As soon as race started, they were possessed! We 

could have some Olympians on our hands” as she walked away with Makenna, who both had a 2L water 

bottle, hand held fan, ice pack, zooper dooper, sprinkler, shower hose, sunscreen, a wide brimmed 

Akubra and pop up shelter in hand. Red faced from cheering her heart out, Rannock captain Madi Hard 

was in such a state after the races that she felt her life “May never be the same” as supporting and being 

a part of the Rannock team was, direct quote, “Better than seeing the Essendon Bombers win any game 

or premiership in the national AFL competition”.  

A big thank you to everyone who attended the event and supported our students, your presence is always 

noted and very appreciated. Congratulations to all student runners, volunteers and walkers. Your 

contributions throughout the day were brilliant and reflective of our fantastic school.  

A big congratulations to the student champions, who are now eligible to represent our school at the 

combined PSSA/CHS (Primary and Secondary) Cross Country carnival, to be held on Thursday the 4th of 

April at Ardlethan (notes to go out in the next day or so).  
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On Thursday 21st 

March I went to the 

Cross Country. Firstly, 

we walked with our 

team houses. Secondly, we went to our 

starting point, but the people that were 

doing two kilometres had to walk one 

kilometre because the two kilometres 

starting point is a part of the three 

kilometres. Thirdly, we raced and raced 

until we got to the finish line. When I started 

running I was already puffed because I 

don’t go for runs or run around the 

backyard like my brother or sister. Fourthly, 

we put our house points in and the 

teachers announced the ribbons and the 

medals. I got a ribbon and a medal and 

came first in my age group. Next, the high 

school helpers tried to entertain us. After all 

of that we finally went back to school. I 

think the day was the best day because I 

like Cross Country. 

By Shilah Gain—Year 2 Sapphire 
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The School’s supervision roster starts from 8.40am. There are no staff available 

to supervise students in the playground prior to this time. 

We understand that many parents may have commitments at work which 

require them to start early. As an alternative, you may be able to make 

arrangements with friends or neighbours for the supervision of your children before school. Some 

families in our School who have working parents take turns to take each other’s children to school. 

Whatever arrangements you make, you need to understand that you remain responsible for your child 

prior to 8.40am when the School’s supervision begins. 

Please feel free to contact the Principal, Mr John Beer if you wish to discuss this matter. 

Secondary GIRLS 

AGE GROUP Champion 2nd 3rd 4th 

12yrs Sierra Parr       

13yrs Elisha Allison Harris Gabby Pearson 
Tanner Lewis / Isabella 

Stewart 
  

14yrs Sophie Griffith       

15yrs 
Lakeasha Curtis 

Dremel 
Bethany Crocker Summer Buchegger Casey Foster 

16yrs Hannah Walker Paige Hilton Tegan Talbot   

17yrs Abigail Graham Chloe Griffith Zoe Cartwright   

18yrs Sophie Pollard       

Kinwabbie 

Award 
Secondary Girls - Ashley Sanders & Makenna O’Brien 

Secondary BOYS 

AGE 

GROUP 
Champion 2nd 3rd 4th 

12yrs Joseph King Patrick Moore Baxter Graham   

13yrs Jeherne Curtis Dremel Alexander Ballard Tristan Hare-Niki Brad Griffith 

14yrs Ryan Furner Lachlan Caldwell Higman Ben Collins   

15yrs Jakob Taylor Brian Hare Jack Christopher 
Sonny Christopher/

Blake Thompson 

16yrs Eli Brabander Jack Deighton     

17yrs Jack Foster Archer Buchegger 
Peter McCallum/ 

Braith Kean 
  

Kinwabbie 

Award 
Secondary Boys – Shannon Jeffries 
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Lots of excitement and nerves were shown early in the morning as everyone arrived at the Albury Swim 

Centre ready to represent the Coolamon/Ardlethan PSSA District. The cool morning started off with all of 

the freestyle events and then moved into the relays which was very exciting. After relays, students were 

marshalled for breaststroke, then backstroke, butterfly and finished off with the exhausting individual 

medleys. All donning the red and white caps, every student swam with purpose and enthusiasm. Many 

personal best times were achieved and great results were shown all over the pool 

A big thankyou must go to all the parents and carers that transported the students to Albury to allow them  

to participate and experience this opportunity. Special mention to Keenan Crocker who finished first in the  

13 years Boys Freestyle event and will now travel to Sydney on 11-12th April to compete at the State 

Swimming Championships. Good luck Keenan. 

I thoroughly enjoyed observing our students mingle and cheer for one another. It was a pleasure being 

the team manager for such a great group of students with such fantastic behaviour, attitude and 

enthusiasm. 

Mrs Lucas 

Medication for students at school 

If your child requires medication while at school, please follow the following steps: 

ALL medication must be kept in the school office. Parents are to bring the medication in to the 

front office with a signed note explaining what medication, how much and when it is to be given. 

If parents are unable to bring in the medication themselves, please ring to notify the school. 

Thank you for your co-operation. 
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Coolamon Central School would like to invite all parents, caregivers and community members to our 

Easter Hat Parade on Thursday 11th April 2019. The parade will be in the school hall at 12.40pm 

followed by an Easter egg hunt on the primary lawn.  Students will make their hats at school and will 

need to purchase materials to do this. 

Looking forward to seeing all this years wonderful creations. 

Thursday 11th 

April 

School Hall 

12.40pm 

Emerald were very excited when Mrs 

Dunn bought her baby chickens in for 

a visit. 

Thank you Mrs Dunn. 
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On Friday the 22nd February 2019, 22 very enthusiastic Coolamon Central School students made their way 

across the Riverina to Ariah Park, for the Secondary Zone Swimming Carnival. Accompanied by Mr 

Besgrove and Mr Grear, as well as a large number of very committed parents and carers, our students 

excelled in the water and finished the day as carnival champions. “I literally felt like I was a boat, cruising 

across the water” Lachlan Caldwell Higman was quoted as saying after a strong swim in the freestyle. 

“How easy is the medley, we should of high fived during the butterfly” Chloe Clark, Abigail Crocker and 

Isabella Stuart commented after the girls dominated and went 1-2-3 in the 13 years Medley event. Noah 

Hatty, after several fantastic swims and a very close relay race stated “I just thought I’d give him a little 

head start, I really enjoy a challenge” after he pulled off a Winx like comeback to draw the junior boys relay 

into 1st place. “How good is the lasagne supplied by the P&C?! - I will absolutely be coming back” 

suggested Lewie Grear, on one of his very few breaks during the day. PB times were broken and support 

was energetically screamed from the sideline as number of our students punched their ticket to the ‘big 

dance’, the Riverina Carnival, held in Leeton 2 weeks later on the 4th of March.  

Across both carnivals our students produced some great swims, results and most importantly represented 

our school our school values with pride and distinction. The Riverina Carnival in Leeton was no different. A 

big thank you must go to all our supporting parents and guardians who make the trip for these carnivals. 

Without you, these carnivals simply do not happen. Congratulations to all the students listed below who 

competed in the Zone and Riverina Swim Carnivals, as well as a BIG congratulations to our Central 

Schools mixed relay team of Peter McCallum, Archer Buchegger, Summer Buchegger and Bethany 

Crocker who will make their way to Sydney to represent our school and Riverina at the NSW CHS Swim 

Carnival.  

 

Yours in Sport 

Thomas Besgrove 
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CCS Zone Representatives CCS Riverina Representatives CCS State Representatives 

Abigail Crocker Abigail Crocker Peter McCallum 

Lacey Harris Lacey Harris Archer Buchegger 

Noah Hatty Noah Hatty Summer Buchegger 

Charlie Horan Tristan Hare Niki Bethany Crocker 

Cara Munro Cara Munro   

Isabella Stuart Lachlan Caldwell Higman   

Lachlan Caldwell Higman Chloe Clark   

Chloe Clark Katie-Leigh Cox   

Katie-Leigh Cox Ryan Furner   

Ryan Furner Summer Buchegger   

Summer Buchegger Bethany Crocker   

Bethany Crocker Ben Dennis   

Ben Dennis Blake Thompson   

Jakob Taylor Peter McCallum   

Blake Thompson Archer Buchegger   

Daniel DeHaan Zoe Cartwright   

Hannah Marshall     

Peter McCallum     

Hannah Walker     

Archer Buchegger     

Abbey Clarkson     

Zoe Cartwright     
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NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy – important skills that each child needs to succeed in school 

and life. The NAPLAN tests are designed to help us make sure students are on track with their literacy 

and numeracy development. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in NAPLAN tests for reading, 

writing, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. 

Between 14th and 24th May, our school will participate in NAPLAN Online. Students do not need to be 

computer experts to take the NAPLAN test online. Making sure students have computer skills is part of 

our school curriculum, and our teachers will ensure your child is familiar with the online format. To see 

the types of questions and interactive features of NAPLAN Online, visit the public demonstration site. 

To help students become familiar with the platform students will be participating in a 45 minute practice 

test on Wednesday 3rd April.    

If you have any questions about NAPLAN Online, please contact the school. 

For more info: 

How to support your child during NAPLAN 
information for parents and carers 
Watch a video that explains NAPLAN Online 
Subscribe to ACARA’s monthly parent newsletter, Parent Update 

Our Primary students enjoyed practising their 

AFL skills during sport on Friday. We were 

fortunate to have Will from AFL house visit and 

share his skill knowledge. 

http://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site
https://nap.edu.au/naplan/parent-carer-support
http://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/naplan-online-information-brochure-for-parents-and-carers.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3S1z6kUnRRE&feature=youtu.be
https://confirmsubscription.com/h/j/0EF4811A90ACFBC1
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From Mrs Vogt 
If you’re in Year 10, 11 or 12, Explore Day at Charles Sturt 
University (CSU) is the perfect opportunity for you to choose 
your own adventure and select from lots of dynamic 
workshops in a broad range of study areas.  
 
Discover more about the courses you are interested in and 
what it’s really like at university. Parents and carers are 

welcome too – be sure to check out our dedicated parents program.  
 
Our friendly students and staff will be your guides and take you behind the scenes. We will shout you 
lunch and you will pick up lots of free stuff!  
 
Wagga Wagga (Vet Science) – 15‑16 April 2019  
Wagga Wagga – 25 June 2019 
 
Register now at futurestudents.csu.edu.au/events 

POSITIONS VACANT 

  

Check the careers noticeboard for current jobs that are 

advertised. 

Some include: 

Business Administration Traineeship 

Spare Parts Trainee 

Printer Technician Trainee 

Trainee Technical Officer 

Heavy Vehicle Mechanic Apprenticeship 

Agricultural Machinery Mechanic Apprenticeship 

Apprentice Painter 

Apprentice Welder 

  

See Mrs Vogt or GTES and ATEL websites for more 

information 

  

http://engaged.csu.edu.au/GzS0KO00INKGK0jL0000sII
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Continued... 

Kaylene from the Civil Contractors Federation and local Civil Contractor Duncan McCallum delivered an 

information session to students from Work Studies and Work Education Classes. 

 

Most students were unsure what a civil contractor was but the videos and real life examples were 

humourous and engaging, allowing them to understand what a career in the industry would be like. It also 

provided the opportunity for open and honest discussion about wages, lifestyle and work ethic.  

 

A big thank you to Kaylene and Duncan for taking time out of their day to share their expertise. The 

students took a lot away from the session and were able to see the advantages of a career that they 

hadn’t considered before. 

The grand total of $460 was raised 

on our annual Pink Day which is 

held in conjunction with our Whole 

School Cross Country. These 

funds will be donated to the 

McGrath Foundation. The McGrath 

Foundation is a breast cancer sup-

port and education charity in Aus-

tralia, which raises money to place 

McGrath Breast Care Nurses in 

communities across Australia and 

increase breast health awareness.  
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With only 2 weeks left to go in Term 1, I would like to thank Marg and Jean who have been helping 
prepare and serve breakfast as part of our ‘Breaky Central’ program. Without the support of our 
community it just wouldn’t be possible. A special thanks this term also goes out to GrainCorp for 
providing us with a variety of breakfast foods and to Steve’s Bakery for donating us loaves of bread 
each week, it is donations like these that allows the program to keep running and we thank you greatly 
for your support! Breakfast will continue up until the last day of term. 

Lewis Grear 
Student Wellbeing Support Officer 
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State Music Camp applications are now open! 

APPLY HERE  https://

www.artsunit.nsw.edu.au/state-junior-and-

senior-music-camps 

Applications close Friday 3rd May 2019. 

Talented music students join together for one 

week each year to receive expert tutelage and 

develop their performance skills. Participants 

rehearse and perform high quality repertoire 

culminating in a concert for families and friends 

on the final night of the camp. 

Musical activities at camp include participation in 

a major ensemble (symphony orchestra, 

symphonic bands, vocal ensembles, stage band) 

as well as a number of elective ensembles and 

activities. Elective activities include brass and 

woodwind ensembles, jazz improvisation, 

composition, music theatre, percussion 

ensemble. 

DATES FOR 2019 

 Junior Music Camp (Years 5-8): Sunday 

21st July—Friday 26th July (week 1, Term 3) 

 Senior Music Camp (Years 8-12): Sunday 

30th June—Friday 5th July (week 10, Term 2) 

Venue: The camps will be held at Sydney 

Academy of Sport, Wakehurst Parkway, 

Narrabeen. (Office of Communities, Sport & 

Recreation) 

Cost: $550.00 inclusive GST. 

As part of The Arts Unit’s support of the 

Department of Education’s Rural and Remote 

Education blueprint for action, we are excited to 

be able to offer a Participation Subsidy of $250 to 

students from rural and remote schools to attend 

a State Music Camp. 

Please note: If interest exceeds available funds, 

allocation of the Participation Subsidy will be 

prioritised based on remoteness. Subsidies will 

be confirmed with acceptance notification. 

If you have any questions please contact Lindsay 

Pringle at lindsay.pringle2@det.nsw.edu.au 

 

The Riverina Schools Choral Camp is a one of a kind 

camp that features workshops in a variety of choral 

styles, along with camp activities led by Sport and Rec 

Centre staff. The camp includes a bus tour where the 

group will perform as a choir at local schools and 

concluding with a camp concert. 

Year 5 to Year 12 students may apply. Numbers are 

limited for this camp and early nominations are 

recommended. Please note that this camp is a 

prerequisite for selection to State Choir and Schools 

Spectacular taking place later in the year. 

Venue: Borombola Sport and Recreation Centre 

 1980 Sturt Highway 

 Borambola via Wagga Wagga NSW 2650 

Cost:  $420 

Closing date for nominations: 6th May 2019 

Please nominate via the link below: 

https://goo.gl/forms/cdJwKsC9iAOiylyf2 
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Self –Service Kiosk 

The Library has a self-service Kiosk provided by Service NSW.  The Kiosk will provide our community with access to a 

wide range of government services, including NSW Seniors Cards, Marriage and Birth Certificates and renewal of 

NSW Driver’s licence and registrations.  For further details phone the Library – 69272492. 

Youth Fest  

Youth Fest will be held on the last day of school, Friday 12
th
 April from 6.00pm-9.00pm in the grounds of the Up-to-

Date-Store in Coolamon.  Plenty of entertainment for our youth to enjoy which includes – Glow Party, Henna Tattoos, 

Tarot reading, Horizontal Bungee Run and design your own T-Shirt or Hat.  For further information phone the Library – 

69272492. 

April School Holiday Program 

The Coolamon Library is hosting several workshops over the school holidays.  They include “Cake in a Jar”, “Easter 

craft” and “Worry Monsters”.  The program is available at the Library and on our website and Facebook Page.  To 

book for any of the workshops phone the Library- 69272492. 

Story-time  

Our next Story-time  will be this   Friday, 5
th
 April  @ 10.30am theme “Cheeky Monkeys ”.  The morning is filled with 

lots of stories, songs and finishing up with a craft the children are able to take home– we welcome any new families to 

join us.   

Lego Club 

Lego club has also commenced again for the year it is held on Wednesday’s afternoon @ 4.00pm – 5.00pm and then 

on Saturday mornings from 10.30am – 11.30am.  The aim of the Lego Club program is for children to have fun, learn 

to communicate with others and to develop problem-solving skills.  This is a free program and is being offered to 

children from 5 years to 15 years of age.  All Lego is provided and is held weekly at the Library.  Any donation of Lego 

would be kindly appreciated.  
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

Principal: 

Mr John Beer 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

The P&C meet 

on the first  

Wednesday of 

each term. All 

new parents are most 

welcome to attend. It is a 

great way to find out what 

is happening at our school 

and to meet staff and 

other parents.  

 

COSTS FOR FORTNIGHTLY ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE 

COOLAMON CENTRAL SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

(Appear once in newsletter) 

1/16 page               $   5.00 

1/8 page   $10.00 

1/4 page   $15.00 

1/2 page   $20.00 

Full page   $25.00 

One off free advertisement for non-profit community event 

All payments must be paid prior to placement of the 

advertisement 

 

P&C 

The Uniting 

Church 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

Breaky Central and our School 

Newsletter Proudly Sponsored by.... 


